TOWN OF PORT REXTON 
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 
Wednesday, April 18, 2018
7:00 P.M. 

 
Meeting held in Council Chambers
Present at the meeting were: 
Mayor Dean Bailey                       Councillor Luke Fisher
Councillor Roland Taylor             Councillor Shirley Clark

Councillor Sonja Mills                  Clerk/Manager Lois Long

Regrets: Deputy Mayor Jeff Piercey and Councillor John Vivian.

Meeting convened at 7:00 P.M. 
MOTION #22 - 2018–Clark/Fisher; resolved the adoption of the minutes of the meeting held on March 21, 2018. All in favor, Motion carried. 

MOTION #23- 2018–Taylor/Mills; resolved the adoption of the Agenda for this meeting. All in favor, Motion carried. 
Reports:

Fire Department and Emergency Management

Firemen are continuing with their training with more scheduled in May. 
The department recently helped brew a beer with the Port Rexton Brewing Company and the launch and sale of the beer will be part of a fundraiser. A Lego competition will be held on May 5th where teams of 3 will build a fire truck out of legos. Members of the Fire Department will judge the winning truck. A portion of the proceeds from their beer sold that evening will be donated to the Fire Department. 
Great news was also received this past week when the Fire Department was notified they are the recipients of this quarterly donation from Hebron. They have a workplace safety program called “Nobody Gets Hurt”, for which they encourage employees to report good or bad safety cards to the company, Hebron, who in turn donates .50 for every report. Fire department member, Susan Skinner, nominated and campaigned for our fire department and they have been chosen to receive this quarterly donation in the amount of 

$8,708. This is a giant step towards the purchase of the Jaws of Life. 
Strategic Planning

The Planning is forging ahead with greater emphasis still on getting the Logo completed and Web site up and running. The Clerk has written to ACOA to request a new completion date of May 31, 2018.
Waste Management

No further progress on Waste Management. We will continue to converse with other towns for ideas and solutions.
Correspondence: See Correspondence and Action Report 
- Request from a company for Council’s approval to apply for a liquor license to sell beers in a local supermarket was discussed.

MOTION #24 - 2018 –Fisher/Clark; resolved that Council will give approval for this application. All in favor, Motion carried. 
- An email was received from an individual who is organizing a bicycling event , the BonRexton Grandfondo, for later this summer. This is just in the organizing stage and Council will be keeping in touch, in particular regarding liability and timing issues as the planning proceeds. 
- Email received from an author writing a book on NL, requesting some contact from this area. The Clerk will check with the Heritage Society to see if someone is willing to make the connection. 

- Request received from THS for a donation to the Regional Heritage Fair. Children from our school are participating in this event.

MOTION #25 - 2018 –Taylor/Fisher; resolved that Council will donate $50.00 for this cause. All in favor, Motion carried. 
- Invitation to attend the graduation ceremony at CNA, Bonavista was received. Mayor Bailey will attend if his schedule permits. 
- Annual MNL Symposium is being held in Gander on May 3rd - 5th.

Anyone interested contact the Clerk before next Friday for registration. 

- The Annual Professional Administrator’s Convention is being held in Corner Brook June 6th -8th. 
MOTION #26 - 2018 –Clark/Mills; resolved that the Clerk will attend this Convention and Training if possible. All in favor, Motion carried. 
- Another Crown Lands Application has been received for a parcel of land on Ballett’s Lane, located next to the parcels on the previous applications. Council is concerned about the purpose of obtaining those properties, which have been previously used as green space and a Look-out. Also, this recent application seemingly takes in land which was part of an estate. Further investigation as to whether this is crown land and careful study of the Town Development Regulations is warranted for sure, especially with the new town plan review in progress. Mayor Bailey will be visiting Crown Lands Office in Clarenville on Thursday to discuss these and other issues regarding crown lands within our boundaries. 
- A request was received from a landowner to build a shed on his property in Ship Cove. The design is quite attractive and within standard regulations and the property is certainly large enough to accommodate the structure. 

MOTION #27 - 2018 –Taylor/Mills; resolved that approval in principle is given for this application. All in favor, Motion carried. 
- Request from Fisheries and Land Resources for approval of the   Development Permit for the Five Year Operations Plan 2017-2021.
Council have recently received complaints about people cutting within community boundaries and defacing the scenery of the town.
MOTION #28 - 2018 –Fisher/Clark; resolved that Council will write to the Department of Forestry and Land Resources and request that the cutting boundary be moved back some distance, at least behind the newest transmission line going through the community. The Town will then give approval for this application. All in favor, Motion carried. 

- Information received regarding the upcoming Forum on Rural Vitality being held June 14–17, in various venues from Trinity to Bonavista. 
MOTION #29 - 2018 –Fisher/Mills; resolved that one person will be registered to attend this Forum. All in favor, Motion carried. 
Finances:
Invoices presented for snow-clearing, Waste site Clean-up and signs. 
MOTION #30- 2018 – Taylor/Clark; resolved the approval for payment of these invoices and the regular monthly bills that have been paid to date be ratified. All in favor, Motion carried.
Efforts have been stepped up with tax collections. Statements with interest added will be mailed out on May 1st. 

The Land Sales for tax recovery is progressing with 3 parcels settled on to start, namely, 1 Ballett’s Lane, 18 Devil’s Cove Loop and 5A Dog Cove Road. The legalities and notices are being drawn up by our lawyer and should be ready for posting soon, with Council approval. 

MOTION #31- 2018 – Taylor/Fisher; resolved that the process continue as required. All in favor, Motion carried.
General Business 

- Some general discussion was held on the regulations for Council Meetings, public attendance at meetings and other requirements when conducting meetings. All Council meetings are public with anyone being allowed to attend, however those from the public in attendance must not speak to any issue unless they have been placed on the Agenda to discuss some matter of concern. Likewise, if there are issues before Council that the public cannot be privy to, then Council can declare the meeting “privileged” and the public would not be able to attend this meeting or portion thereof, and would be asked to leave. 
- Roads are in bad shape and will be graded as soon as possible, with ditching and culverts as needed. Hopefully the calcium will be available and ready as soon as the roadwork is done. It was suggested to look into getting our roads done with liquid calcium if available.
- The Clerk will also get the usual maintenance done, picnic tables, benches and garbage bins, etc. put in place. 

- At the next meeting of Council a plan of action will begin to clean up the eyesores around the community.

No further business so this Council meeting adjourned on a motion by Councillor Taylor.
Next Council Meeting will be May 16, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.
_________________________             _____________________

Mayor Dean Bailey                                Clerk/Manager Lois Long 
